



#### July/August

Volume 2019 Issue 4



#### **Inside This Issue:**

New Members	2
Terry's Tidbits	3
Legislative Report	4
SITE's 39th Annual Golf Tournament	7
Parson Signs Senate Bill 167	8
Common Ground Alliance	9
Labor Update	10
On the Back Cover:	
SITE Calendar of Events	

# GOLF TOURNAMENT SETS RECORD ATTENDANCE, TWO YEARS IN A ROW



For the second year in a row, SITE's annual golf tournament attracted the maximum number of golfers possible! Three hundred golfers turned out on an extremely hot and humid Monday at Norwood Hills Country Club to play in SITE's 39<sup>th</sup> Annual Golf Tournament.

Despite the large number of golfers and hot-humid conditions, everyone enjoyed the course and, better yet, the chance to meet with old friends they had not seen since last year's event. Many reported saying how SITE's golf tournament was one of the best they play in, year in and year out. As always at the end of a day of golf, participants were treated to a steak dinner.

This year's tournament charity was Got Your Six Support Dogs, a non-for-profit organization that trains dogs for service with veterans suffering from post-traumatic stress disorder (PTSD) and other conditions. Charity Executive Director Nicole Lanahand and her support dog, Ricon, gave a demonstration after dinner of the dogs' training and their positive impact on the veterans they help.

SITE members again showed their generosity, collecting \$2,350 for the charity as part of the largest fifty/fifty raffle the association has ever conducted.

Next year will be the 40th Anniversary of SITE's golf tournament, making it one of the longest running golf tournaments not only in the construction industry, but in all of St. Louis outside of events sponsored by the U.S. Golf Association and the PGA.

The winning teams and photos are shown on page 7.

# New Members

#### E. Meier Contracting, Inc.

(Concrete Contractor)
860 Westwood Industrial Ct.
Weldon Spring, MO 63304
(636) 300-0908
Rod Fain



#### Kurtz Nursery and Topsoil

(Specialty Contractor)
2054 Swaying Oaks Rd.
Wentzville, MO 63385
(636) 332-1928
Matthew Kurtz

#### On Site Companies

(Associate Member)
13707 Green Ash Ct.
Earth City, MO 63045
(636) 519-0507
Aaron Jackstadt

#### Schmersahl Treloar & Co.

(Associate Member)
10805 Sunset Office Dr., Ste. 400
Sunset Hills, MO 63127
(314) 966-2727
Marianne Biangardi

#### SEPTEMBER GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Join SITE at 11:00 a.m. on Wednesday, September 11, for a lunchtime General Membership Meeting at Spazio Westport. Hear how St. Charles County is succeeding from Craig Frahm, Interim Executive Director and Chief Financial Officer of the St. Charles County Economic Development Council. Craig will explain how St. Charles County markets itself to outside corporations and companies thinking about locating in St. Charles County. He may provide some insight on new developments still on the drawing board for the county. The cost is \$25 per person to attend. To make a reservation, email leah@sitestl.org

# YES Networking Event



Over 25 Young Executives of SITE members met in July to beat the heat at Rosalita's Cantina in Des Peres. The group has various networking opportunities throughout the year, and having one during the summer months provides a little break from all the hard work during the busy season. "The YES group had a great turnout for the event, with plenty of project managers and suppliers. This group meshes really well, and it's great to see them building such strong relationships this early in their careers. We're happy to

provide the group with a nice venue in a good location" mentioned Chris West (NB West Contracting), who chairs the YES group. The event was held at no cost for the members, with drinks and appetizers provided. The YES group will be hosting its annual clay bird shoot in October to help raise funds to pay for the educational and networking events provided to its members. If you have staff members from 21-40 years of age that would benefit from joining this group, please contact Rhonda Arnold at SITE's office. YES membership is \$25 annually.

# **Terry's Tidbits Executive Director**

The rain finally has stopped, and the flooding has subsided. It is about time! As the records will show, this continues to be one of the wettest years as well as one of the longest times for the Mississippi River to be at or above flood stage.

While the weather hampered construction work in the area up until now, (remember the flood photo from the last newsletter), activity has really picked up. Manhours are up for all the trades used by SITE contractors, and it would appear 2019 will be another good year for construction contractors.

That is good news for the whole economy.

Our sympathies go out to the family of Glenn Schuman. Glenn was the driving force behind Gold Star Paving for many years. For those who don't know, Gold Star paved a number of the subdivision streets in St. Charles County during the height of residential construction in the county. His office was on the north service road of Interstate Highway 70, just past the Foristell exit.

Along with his family, Glenn's passion in life was duck hunting. He owned a club along the Mississippi River flyway and was well-known to the Ducks Unlimited members in Missouri and the Midwest. In addition to children and grandchildren, Glenn is survived by his sister, Jean Aubuchon of Aubuchon Concrete Company.

SITE staff was also saddened by the sudden death of Lydia Byrne, daughter of Bob Byrne of Byrne & Jones Construction. Lydia was killed in an accident the weekend of July 27. Please keep Bob and his family in your thoughts and prayers.

We joined Governor Parson and ASA members for the signing into law of Senate Bill 167. The bill requires private owners building on public grounds to obtain bonds to ensure payments are made for labor and materials on the job sites.

Why, you may ask, is this required? Because the private construction is taking place on public property, contractors at whatever level have no lien rights on public property. Thus, to ensure payment is secured for workers and the materials needed in



constructing the improvement, a bond is secured.

The law will become effective August 28, 2019. Our thanks to Senator Sandy Crawford, R-Bolivar, and our own Representative Aaron Griesheimer for shepherding the bill to passage.

Kudos to Missouri's Congressional delegation and MoDOT for securing an \$81 million federal grant from the Highway Administration to, among other things, start the work on replacing the Interstate 70 Rocheport Bridge spanning the Missouri River in mid-Missouri. Though the construction site is outside of the general area where SITE contractors work, we may see a few members secure some work on the project.

This is only starting money for the estimated \$238 million project and falls more than \$90 million short of what MoDOT had requested. Along with the Rocheport Bridge project, the grant would also fund the construction of a truck lane on I-70 at Minelo Hill in Montgomery County.

Perhaps the bigger benefit of securing this grant is the release of \$301 million in bonds the state of Missouri will issue for other bridge work throughout the state. The legislature approved highway measure SCR 14 this past session, authorizing the issuance of the bonds, but only if the state secured a grant for the Rocheport Bridge project. It was kind of an awkward way to write the legislation, but was needed in order to get some conservative legislators to approve some type of highway funding coming on the heels of the Proposition D gas tax increase defeat last November.

At least some road and bridge work can start this year and next until we figure out how voters want to fund transportation in Missouri.

Hope everyone who attended the golf tournament this year had a great time. Turnout again reached our maximum number, 300 golfers. Thanks to everyone who supported the event.

# Legislative Report

By Chris Davis
Director of Government Affairs



## Missouri Awarded Critical \$81 Million Federal Grant for Rocheport Bridge

On Tuesday, July 23, MoDOT announced that Missouri had been awarded an \$81 million U.S. Department of Transportation grant for construction of a new I-70 bridge over the Missouri River at Rocheport. The \$240 million bridge construction project will be paid for by a combination of local, state, and federal funds—the exact funding details are still being worked out. It is estimated that MoDOT needs approximately \$50 million in additional funds to fully finance the bridge construction. MoDOT officials said the grant will enable them to begin the environmental assessment and design for the new bridge, with construction likely to begin in 2021.



The plan is to replace the existing four-lane structure with a six-lane bridge built just to the south of the current location, as well as reconstruct the Route BB interchange east of the bridge. The existing bridge, built in 1960, will continue to be used during construction.

"The Rocheport bridge has long been in need of repair, and we're thrilled that we now have the funds to complete this critical project and trigger our bold transportation plan," Gov. Mike Parson said in a statement. "Transportation drives our economy, and replacing the bridge is a major step toward maintaining our highway system and ensuring we have the framework for access and ex-

pansion in the future."

### The INFRA Grant will also Trigger \$301 Million in State Bonding.

The INFRA Grant also triggers a \$301 million bonding program for small, rural bridges throughout Missouri. The legislature approved the Governor's small bridge construction initiative this May. However, Senate conservatives included provisions in SCR 14 requiring the program be contingent upon the successful application for the federal INFRA Grant. The bonding, approved by the General Assembly this year, will be repaid out of the general revenue over a seven-year period. It's predicted to cost about \$46 million per year. The program included an additional \$50 million allocated from the general revenue to "jump-start" the projects. About 215 bridges across the state will either be repaired or replaced with the bonding funds. Proponents of the plan noted this will free up the \$301 million that was already committed to these bridge projects in the Statewide Transportation Improvement Program to enable other high-priority transportation needs across the state.

SITE was instrumental in the legislative approval of the rural bridge program.

"[It's] a very exciting and important day for my district and our state. I can't say enough about the tremendous effort Senator [Roy] Blunt put in to help make this happen. It wouldn't have been possible without his advocacy and his influence," Senate Majority Floor Leader Caleb Rowden. (R-Columbia), said.

"The impact is multiplied with \$300 million in state bonding for our roads and bridges," said Republican House Speaker Elijah Haahr. "This is a huge win for all Missourians and a bold investment in our state's future."

# MSD Setting Its Own Prevailing Wage Rate

SITE contractors working on Metropolitan St. Louis Sewer District (MSD) projects may have received a letter from the sewer district recently requesting information on the wages paid to their employees. This is part of the process the sewer district is undertaking to establish its own prevailing wage rate for work contracted out by MSD.



"MSD took this action as a safeguard in the event the state of Missouri ever eliminated the state law on this topic," said SITE Executive Director Terry Briggs. "Most of the work done by contractors for MSD is and has been performed by signatory contractors." MSD is seeking data regarding hours worked/wages paid on commercial, industrial or public works projects within the City of St. Louis or St. Louis County from the period between January 1, 2019, and June 30, 2019, in order to establish the prevailing wage rates for MSD Wage Order 01-20, which will go into effect on January 1, 2020.

MSD is establishing its prevailing wage rate according to how the state law used to be written; that is the wage and benefit package based on the greatest number of hours submitted becomes

the prevailing wage on MSD projects. This past year, the Missouri legislature amended the prevailing wage law by establishing a "blended" wage rate. Under current law, all wage/benefit packages submitted to the state under its survey are totaled, and the average becomes the wage/benefit package that must be paid.

Both the state and MSD require a minimum of 1,000 hours of work performed by journeymen to establish a prevailing wage rate. Unlike the state of Missouri, MSD will not have a minimum prevailing wage rate tied to MERIC wage data. MSD instead will rely on the collective bargaining agreement covering the occupational title performing the work, such as a Laborer.

MSD also plans to conduct semi-annual prevailing wage surveys on work performed in its service area. The prevailing wage rate could change after six months depending on the data received by the sewer district.

Wage/hour information may be submitted using the MSD Contractor's Wage Survey, which can be found on the district's website at https://www.stlmsd.com/msd-work/msd-prevailing-wage-program, or emailed to PrevailingWageMSD@stlmsd.com. Contractors are encouraged to get their information in as quickly as possible because the deadline for submission is soon.

Questions regarding the MSD Prevailing Wage Program may be directed to PrevailingWageMSD@stlmsd.com or by contacting Marie Collins at 314-768-6316.

WAGE DETERMINATION SCHEDULE <sup>1</sup>			
Action Item	Wage Order E	ler Effective Date	
Action item	January 1st Each Year July 1st Ea		
	(on or about)	(on or about)	
Hours/Wage Data Collection Period	January 1 <sup>st</sup> – June 30 <sup>th</sup>	July 1st - December 31st	
Last Day Data Accepted	July 31st	January 31st	
Filing of Initial Determination	October 1st	April 1 <sup>st</sup>	
30 Day Comment Period	October 15 <sup>th</sup> - November 15 <sup>th</sup>	April 15 <sup>th</sup> - May 15 <sup>th</sup>	
Resolution of Objections	November 15 <sup>th</sup> – December 15 <sup>th</sup>	May 15 <sup>th</sup> – June 15 <sup>th</sup>	

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Dates may be subject to change

#### SITE APPRECIATES THE SUPPORT OF THESE COMPANIES













Additional Ad Space Available - contact Leah (314) 966-2950



#### SITE APPRECIATES THE SUPPORT OF THESE COMPANIES



Insurance Agents and Brokers

Frank Rebholz III, CPCU

#### Chas. L. Crane Agency Co.

400 Chesterfield Center, Suite 320 Chesterfield, MO 63017

Telephone: 636/537-5641 Toll Free: 888/905-0100 Fax: 636/537-5009

Email: frebholz@craneagency.com

Executive Vice President

COLONEL, USA, Retire











Additional Ad Space Available - contact Leah (314) 966-2950





1259 BREVATOR ROAD • OLD MONROE, MO 63369

# 2020 Management Seminars February 6-13 All-inclusive Marquis Los Cabos, Resort & Spa Los Cabos, Mexico

# 39th Annual SITE Golf Tournament & Dinner

# **Norwood Hills Country Club - Monday, August 19**



#### A Flight

Score: 55 Steve Luby

Sam Wiles

**Kevin Powers** 

Sam Wiles





**B** Flight

Score: 65

Sean Gaffney

Steve LaGrand

**David Gruendler** 

Jon Fraizer



West Course closest to the pin winner Bill Vondera



**C** Flight

Score: 69 Je

Jeremy Bennett

Perri Pryor

Roger Prvor

Adam McBride



East Course closest to the pin winner Sean Strader

**East Course** 

#### **West Course**

Closest to the pin (4)
Closest to the pin (7)
Closest to the pin (10)
Closest to the pin (12)
Longest Drive 64 & Under
Longest Drive 65 & Over

Bill Vondera Skip Stone Matt Hicks Steve Madras Kevin Betley David Bangert Closest to the pin (8)
Closest to the pin (10)
Closest to the pin (13)
Closest to the pin (15)
Longest Drive 64 & Under
Longest Drive 65 & Over
Ladies Longest Drive

Sean Strader Mark Allaria Scott Harris Kevin Powers Sam Wiles Mike Mabrey Julie Fernandez

# Thanks to all of our tournament sponsors!

# **Parson Signs Senate Bill 167**

SITE Improvement Association joined with ASA this legislative session to advance protections for subcontractors in Missouri. SB 167 was approved and signed into law by Governor Parson on Thursday, July 11. The legislation was sponsored by Senator Sandy Crawford, R-Buffalo, and handled by Representative Aaron Griesheimer, R-Washington. The ASA/SITE initiative requires that a general or prime contractor obtain a surety bond when performing work on private development construction projects on publicly owned land.

SB 167 is a legislative remedy to the 2016 Missouri Supreme Court decision Brentwood Glass Co. v Pals Glass Services, Inc., in which the court reinforced that, as a matter of public policy, Missouri prohibits the attachment of a mechanic's lien on the land, buildings, or improvements owned by a public entity. However, the court also ruled in this decision that it is clear that both the Mechanic's Lien Law and the Public Works Construction Bond Law exist to protect the subcontractor for labor, supplies, and materials provided in the improvements to land, and that those protections need to be upheld, liberally. The court ruled that the appropriate remedy in the Brentwood Glass case should have been an appropriate surety bond by the contractor for the aggrieved subcontractor.

This new law rectifies this loophole and reinforces that a contract for public works includes private development on publicly owned land and therefore mandates that a contractor provide a bond to ensure proper payment and protections to subcontractors providing labor, supplies and materials for the improvements to that land.

The legislation closes a loophole in the law where subcontractors do not maintain lien rights. Therefore, it was essential to provide payment protections for subcontractors in these rare circumstances. This new law could be particularly helpful when St. Louis constructs a new Major League Soccer stadium. The expected stadium project is projected to be downtown on land owned by a public entity, but will be a privately owned stadium.

SITE worked extensively with ASA, AGC of Missouri, the insurance industry, and other stakeholders to ensure a viable legislative solution was accomplished. SITE was fortunate to be invited by Senator Crawford, Representative Griesheimer, and Governor Parson to participate in the final step and attend the bill signing on Thursday.





#### **CONTRACTOR MEMBERS**

#### **Concrete Division**

#### **Landscaping Division**

Concrete Division				
Alfred F. Mullen Concrete Contracting Co.	Mike Mullen	(314) 966-0177		
Aztec Construction Specialties, LLC	Hector Maldonado	(618) 223-9936		
Birkemeier Construction, Inc.	Jeff Birkemeier	(636) 978-8892		
Boling Concrete Construction	Cindy Boling	(314) 772-6300		
Bumb Construction, Inc.	Dave Bumb	(314) 291-4284		
Byrne & Jones Concrete	Carl Rouse	(314) 567-7997		
Concrete Strategies, LLC	Joe Vitale	(314) 592-2153		
E. Meier Contracting, Inc.	Rod Fain	(636) 300-0908		
Fenix Construction Company	Steve Ladenberger	(314) 892-4700		
Hawkins Construction and Flat Work LLC	Bob Hawkins	(636) 409-1115		
Hoette Concrete Construction Co.	John Hoette	(314) 895-5000		
J.S. Aubuchon Concrete Company	Jerry Aubuchon	(636) 661-5655		
Joint Sealing Solutions	Blake Gamber	(314) 229-1460		
Karrenbrock Construction, Inc.	Roger Karrenbrock	(636) 828-5420		
Musselman & Hall Contractors, LLC	Keith Ahal	(314) 739-1142		
Oreo & Botta Concrete Company	Tom Milne	(314) 427-3800		
R. V. Wagner, Inc.	Dan Wagner	(314) 892-1600		
Scharf Construction Co., LLC	Rick Scharf	(314) 869-0060		
Spencer Contracting Company	Tim Spencer	(314) 843-5166		
Vee-Jay Cement Contracting Company, Inc.	Sam Vitale	(314) 351-3366		

A. Waldbart & Sons Nursery	Jay Behle	(314) 895-4589
Baxter Farms & Nurseries	Gary Hente	(314) 542-9400
Chesterfield Irrigation Co.	Dave Horwitz	(636) 537-9795
Conoyer Brothers Landscaping, Inc.	Craig Conoyer	(636) 397-7217
DJM Ecological Services, Inc.	Doug Bauer	(314) 478-2388
ECO Constructors	Shawn Garland	(636) 561-3158
Greenspace Landscaping	Stephen Kelly	(314) 895-8860
Keeven Brothers Landscaping, Inc.	Mike Keeven	(314) 837-6948
LanDesign, LLC	George Tucker, Jr.	(636) 332-4500
Midwest Turf Contractors	Charity Keeven	(636) 926-9988
Professional Irrigation Systems	Jon Lauer	(636) 695-7800
Roden's Landscaping, Inc.	Steve Roden	(636) 561-3947
ROSCH Midwest, LLC	Scott Rozier	(636) 519-7770
Schaefer-Meyer Seed-Sod Div. 1, Inc.	Greg Meyer	(636) 947-7173
Site System Landscaping, LLC	Kathy Roden	(636) 332-7333
TerraScape Landscape Constructors	Eric Hogan	(314) 581-8576

#### **Earthmoving Division**

	0	
Ballmann Earthworks, LLC	Jon Ballmann	(636) 236-4242
Bloomsdale Excavating Co., Inc.	Scott Drury	(573) 483-2564
Brandt Contracting, Inc.	Sedrick Brandt	(636) 352-4818
Budrovich Excavating & Contracting	Jeff Budrovich	(314) 892-3030
Busken Construction Company	David Busken	(314) 630-8866
Edwards-Kamadulski, LLC	Kevin Edwards	(314) 329-3624
Interstate Trenching & Excavating	Steve Lawrence	(636) 387-7700
Jones Grading & Excavating, Inc.	Noel Jones	(314) 647-1697
K. J. Unnerstall Construction Company	Kurt Unnerstall	(636) 239-2028
Kendall's Hauling	Kendall Davidson	(314) 517-0905
Kuesel Excavating Co., Inc.	Mike Steiniger	(636) 978-3478
McFry Excavating, Inc.	Doug Povis	(636) 386-4779
Nor-Vel Grading & Excavating, LLC	Matt Beckmann	(636) 387-1888
Plattin Creek Excavating, LLC	Mike Harman	(314) 267-7650
R & K Excavation, Inc.	Kyle Faulkner	(636) 937-1268
Rich Gullet & Sons, Inc.	Randy Gullet	(636) 271-2327
Sellenriek Grading Company, Inc.	Drew Sellenriek	(636) 938-9299
Semke Grading & PipeWorks, Inc.	Brenda Semke	(636) 250-4225
Town & Country Grading, Inc.	Alan Laughlin	(636) 475-7887

#### **Sewer/Utility Division**

Bates Utility Company, Inc.	Tim Bates	(636) 939-5628
Bi-State Utilities Company	Mike Jerome	(314) 209-0202
C.E. Bollmeier Co., Inc.	Bill Bollmeier	(314) 298-7885
Castle Contracting, LLC	Aaron Retherford	(314) 421-0042
David Mason + Associates	Spencer Mason	(314) 534-1030
Fred M. Luth & Sons, Inc.	Bill Luth	(314) 771-3892
Girdner Contracting LLC	Bridget Girdner	(314) 605-4301
J & J Boring, Inc.	Jennifer Bouquet	(636) 566-6766
J.H. Berra Construction Company, Inc.	Frank Berra	(314) 487-5617
J.W. Bommarito Construction Co., Inc.	Joe W. Bommarito	(314) 353-0104
Karrenbrock Excavating LLC	Doug Bierman	(636) 828-5420
Kelpe Contracting, Inc.	Tom Kelpe	(636) 458-1400
Luther's Supply, LLC	Amber Boykins	(314) 385-6499
Poeling Construction	Shane Poeling	(636) 463-2437
S & S Utility Contracting Company, Inc.	A.J. Kochanski	(636) 463-2441
SAK Construction	Jerry Shaw	(636) 379-2350
Semke Pipe Works, Inc.	Brenda Semke	(636) 250-4225
TaylorMade Construction, LLC	Andre Taylor	(314) 868-1005
Unnerstall Contracting Company, LLC	Steve Unnerstall	(636) 257-3003
Williams Tunnelling Industries, Inc.	Edison Williams	(832) 889-1468
XL Contracting, Inc.	Ken Novel	(636) 970-2710

#### **Highway/Bridge Division**

AMCON Municipal Concrete, LLC	Gary Amelong	(636) 379-9396
Gershenson Construction Co., Inc.	Ed Gershenson	(636) 938-9595
J.M. Marschuetz Construction Company	Denny Marschuetz	(636) 938-3600
Krupp Construction, Inc.	John Meiner	(636) 391-8844
M & H Concrete Contractors, Inc.	Mark Rubinstein	(636) 379-9682
Millstone Weber, LLC	Thom Kuhn	(636) 949-0038
N.B.West Contracting Company, Inc.	Jim Fitzgerald	(314) 962-3145
Pace Construction Company	Phil Hocher	(314) 524-7223
Pavement Solutions, LLC	Matt St. John	(636) 970-2727
Zoie, LLC	Dana Howard	(618) 857-8444

#### **Specialty Division**

Specialty	Division	
AgriCycle, Inc.	Patrick Geraty	(636) 861-3344
All Star Concrete Pumping	Keith Dennis	(636) 475-9539
A-Plus Contractors, LLC	Will Sanders	(636) 498-1790
Badger Daylighting Corporation	Benji Koonce	(314) 954-7192
Collins & Hermann, Inc.	Mike Shepard	(314) 869-8000
Drainscapes	Casey Graves	(314) 892-9888
Drilling Service Company	Sean Jackson	(314) 291-1111
Fick Supply Service, Inc.	Dave Fick	(314) 560-0146
George McDonnell & Sons Tuckpointing Co., Inc.	Tom McDonnell	(314) 739-0468
GS Grinding Services, LLC	Dave Grimes	(636) 474-1183
Hansen's Tree Service & Environmental Resources	Ken Byrne	(636) 379-1830
Ideal Landscape Group	Dave Buckel	(314) 892-9500
J&R Concrete Services, LLC	Stephanie Johnson	(314) 596-2311
Kurtz Nursery and Topsoil	Matthew Kurtz	(636) 405-2667
McConnell & Associates Corporation	Greg Lucas	(314) 962-1920
Native Landscape Solutions, Inc.	Chuck Caverly	(314) 544-7918
Premier Demolition, Inc.	Bill Buell	(314) 645-5566
Reinhold Electric, Inc.	Jerry Reinhold	(314) 631-1158
Retaining Wall Solutions	Michael Yount	(314) 842-8200
Supplied Industrial Solutions	Stephen Brock	(618) 452-8151
Thomas Industrial Coatings, Inc.	Don Thomas	(636) 475-3500
Trafffic Control Company	Joe Backer	(636) 225-7800
TraMar Contracting, Inc.	Peggy McGrath	(636) 255-0808
Two Alpha Contracting, LLC	Rhiannon Parisi	(636) 356-4055

#### **Asphalt Paving Division**

0	
Dan Lucas	(636) 343-5199
Brian Goggins	(314) 567-7997
Brad Laramie	(314) 638-2500
Brad Fritsche	(314) 291-2600
Grant Jokerst	(636) 937-7101
Matt Taylor	(314) 421-5933
Joe Leritz	(314) 821-2615
Allen Baldwin	(314) 333-4444
	Brian Goggins Brad Laramie Brad Fritsche Grant Jokerst Matt Taylor Joe Leritz

July/August



#### **ASSOCIATE MEMBERS**

ASSOCIATION					
1st Advantage Bank	Greg Smith	(636) 970-0440	Luby Equipment Services	David Kedney	(636) 343-9970
24/7 OnSite Cameras	Glen Aranda	(314) 913-8300	Luby Shoring Services, LLC	Stephen Luby	(636) 660-7467
Acuity Insurance	AJ Gajdosik	(636) 287-2068	Mannino Truck Leasing, Inc.	Joe Mannino	(314) 393-0715
Advanced Drainage Systems	Brian Snelson	(618) 593-6135	MayeCreate, LLC	Stacy Brockmeier	(573) 447-1836
Agilis Systems	Sean Gaffney	(314) 732-4925	Middendorf, Inc.	Allan Middendorf	(618) 540-8446
American Steel Fabrication, Inc.	Tim Thomas	(636) 475-7272	Mississippi Valley Equipment Company	Bob Clapsaddle	(314) 869-8600
ASP Enterprises, Inc.	Don Thieman	(636) 343-4357	Missouri Petroleum Products Company	Mike Hartman	(314) 219-7305
Audio Video Concepts	Rob Roessler	(618) 281-4164	Mueller Prost LC	Bengi Bala	(314) 862-2070
Bank of Springfield (BOS Bank)	Marty McCabe	(314) 888-6906	Neenah Foundry Company	Brandon Ostendorf	(636) 928-1023
BITCO Insurance Companies	Chris Demse	(314) 822-4446	Northwestern Mutual	Zach Nannini	(636) 578-6677
Bobcat of St. Louis	Mike Allen	(636) 225-2900	Nu Way Concrete Forms, Inc.	Dave Pazdernik	(314) 544-1214
Bussen Quarries, Inc.	Mark Bussen	(314) 894-8777	OnSite Companies	Aaron Jackstadt	(636) 519-0507
CarsonAllaria Wealth Management	Joe Allaria	(618) 288-9505	Pat Kelly Equipment Company, Inc.	Brian Kelly	(314) 895-9500
Carter-Waters LLC	Ray Hillmann	(636) 940-0001	Peoples Savings Bank	Don Meyer	(636) 398-5600
Central Stone Company	Jeff Pullen	(314) 830-9000	Providence Bank	Nick Brunnworth	(636) 397-3804
Champion Precast, Inc.	Joel Anderson	(573) 384-5855	Purple Wave Auction	Scott Broz	(636) 725-6737
CMIT Solutions	Barry Herring	(636) 925-9920	R. Barr Consulting LLC	Rich Barr	(314) 692-8888
CMW Equipment	Larry Glynn	(314) 993-1336	Rackers & Fernandez, LLC	Sergio Fernandez	(636) 498-1900
Contech Engineered Solutions, LLC	Mike Hill	(573) 380-0719	Republic Services, Inc.	Jerry Ballard	(636) 947-5959
Core & Main	Randy Bradley	(314) 432-4750	Risk Consulting Partners	Warren Dunnegan	(314) 449-8181
County Materials Corporation	Joel Gardner	(217) 544-4607	Ritchie Bros. Auctioneers	Michael Juenger	(636) 751-8383
Craftsmen Utility Trailer	John Zehnder, Jr.	(636) 795-6350	Rock Hill Quarries Co.	Bruce Dresser	(314) 968-2336
Dan Althoff Trucking, Inc.	Dan Althoff	(636) 677-7772	Roland Machinery Company	James Jesuit	(314) 291-1330
David J. Peters Trucking, Inc.	Dave Peters	(314) 440-0255	RubinBrown LLP	Ken Van Bree	(314) 290-3429
Dewitt Insurance	Alex Toler	(314) 845-9120	Rudd Equipment Company	John Robinson	(314) 487-8925
Energy Petroleum Company	Steve Madras	(314) 383-3700	Rush Truck Centers of Missouri, Inc.	Justin Demers	(314) 449-7200
Enterprise Fleet Management	Kamil Koscik	(314) 889-8516	Safety Training Resources	Jeff Viehmann	(314) 808-3502
Erb Equipment Company	Gregg Erb	(636) 349-0200	Sandberg, Phoenix & von Gontard, P.C.	Tony Soukenik	(314) 446-4279
EquipmentShare	Jordan Kennamann	(314) 230-4242	Schmersahl Treloar & Co.	Marianne Biangardi	(314) 966-2727
Fabick CAT	Greg Durst	(636) 343-5900	SCI Engineering, Inc.	Karl Koenigsfeld	(636) 584-7991
Federated Insurance	Cole Waddell	(316) 617-7880	Silver Eagle Construction Products, Inc.	Erik Thompson	(636) 240-6300
Fred Weber, Inc.	Jack Branz	(314) 344-0070	Simpson Materials Company	Steve Simpson	(636) 343-4944
G.S. & S.	Chris Hyams	(314) 298-8100	SITECH Midwest, LLC	John Simmons	(618) 314-8105
Gateway Dredging & Contracting, LLC	Terry Bangert	(636) 665-5180	SmithAmundsen LLC	Daniel Peters	(314) 719-3766
GenCon Safety Consulting, LLC	Joe Thornton	(636) 345-3883	St. Louis Composting	Roy Gross	(636) 861-3344
Hanes Geo Components	Steve Wright	(636) 875-7317	Tensar International Corporation	Eric Nestel	(816) 516-7033
Hayden Machinery LLC	Jeremy Hancock	(314) 550-1400	The Charles L. Crane Agency Company	Frank Rebholz III	(636) 537-5641
Heritage Petroleum, LLC	Mike Mabrey	(314) 504-3198	The Clayton Engineering Company, Inc.	Steve Quigley	(314) 692-8888
Interstate Testing Services	Andy LaPlante	(314) 994-0641	Topcon Solutions	Craig Ferris	(314) 416-4970
J.D. Kutter	Brenda Mainer	(314) 444-4949	United Rentals	Angie Wheeler	(314) 267-7621
J.W. Terrill, Inc.	Pete Mohs	(314) 594-2700	United Rentals -Trench Safety	James Dickey	(314) 729-0003
John J. Guilfoy & Associates, LLC	John Guilfoy	(314) 781-1122	Vanguard Truck Centers	Dan Green	(618) 857-7625
K & K Supply Inc.	Matt Williams	(636) 349-1141	Vermeer Midwest, Inc.	Chad Van Soelen	(636) 532-2332
K & P Precast, Inc.	Tammy Daugherty	(636) 978-3111	Wallis Lubricants, LLC	Kati Douglas	(636) 271-0900
Kienstra Co.	Ted Kienstra, Jr.	(314) 994-1616	Warrenton Oil Company	David Baker	(636) 456-3346
Kienstra Precast, LLC	Steve Peery	(618) 482-3283	Western Ready-Mix, Inc.	Mike Reed	(636) 519-1522
Kohrs Truck & Auto Repair, Inc.	Harold Kohrs	(636) 240-7935	Wieser Concrete Products, Inc.	Drew Wieser	(618) 251-9210
Lizmark Branded Solutions	Liz Tillman	(636) 938-5502	Winter Brothers Material Company	Ryan Winter	(314) 843-1400
Lockton Companies	Zach Frey	(618) 975-7258	Workplace Synergy	Maureen Trompeter	(314) 473-4665
MAKE SITE W	ORK FOR	YOU	Xylem Dewatering Solutions Inc.	Greg Pritchett	(314) 900-3829

July/August

# COMMON GROUND ALLIANCE FORMING IN EASTERN MISSOUR

Group Fosters Working With Contractors and Underground Utility Owners

How many times have you, as a contractor, been delayed because the location of underground facilities have not been marked? Or if they were located, were the markings correct? These examples are just a few of the issues SITE contractors, along with representatives of various underground facility owners, have discussed in quarterly meetings for the past two years at SITE's office.

Now, the group is ready to formalize its existence by creating the Eastern Missouri Common Ground Alliance. The group's mission, as stated in its articles of incorporation, is "to promote public safety and prevent damage to underground infrastructure."



SITE Executive Director Terry Briggs said the creation of the group grew out of the frustration contractors and utilities were having with underground facility locates. "SITE contractors were calling the office asking what could be done about getting the utilities to timely locate their underground structures, as Missouri law says they must," said Briggs. "SITE organized meetings of contractors, utility representatives and the underground facility locating services (like USIC) to voice concerns and develop a plan of action to address them."

Utility representatives themselves often have the same concerns as the contractors because many of them have infrastructure upgrades to their systems requiring excavation. This year in particular, with the wet weather delaying many jobs and the amount of work, the locate crews have simply not kept up with the demand, resulting in delays or,

worse, excavation done without proper locates.

"Time is money to contractors, as well as utility companies," said Briggs. "When a crew is idled because of no marking or mismarks, the delay is costly."

The Eastern Missouri Common Ground Alliance will assist all parties, the owners and contractors, with best practices to use in the industry. Data will be collected, reviewed and shared with all parties on the causes of mismarks and delays and what can be done to help eliminate these issues. The intent of the alliance will be to foster a shared sense of responsibility among all parties involved in excavation and underground utilities.

"This is really a public safety issue," said Briggs. "If a gas line is accidentally struck, it can and has resulted in explosions causing deaths and injuries. Likewise, if an electric line to a traffic signal is accidentally cut, and the signal is knocked out of service, accidents can and do occur."

The Missouri Underground Facility Safety and Damage Prevention Act, passed in the 1980s, requires anyone–contractors, utility companies and even private citizens–starting excavation to contact the Missouri notification center, better known as One Call, before beginning to dig. One Call does not go out and locate the underground facilities. Rather, One Call notifies the underground facility owners who potentially have structures in the area where the excavation is proposed so they can mark the location of their structures. Once the area is marked, the excavation can begin.

Some underground facilities owners contract out the marking of their structures to locating companies, such as USIC and Heath. At times, these locating companies get swamped by the volume of requests, resulting in delays or no markings. This in turn causes problems for excavators.

The Eastern Missouri Common Ground Alliance hopes to formalize its status by the end of this year. There is already a common ground alliance group for the entire state, with most of its meetings scheduled in central Missouri.

# Labor Update

By Jeremy Bennett
Director of Labor Relations & Safety

#### **Drug Testing**

After a recent review of the union drug testing plans, both labor and management agree the drug testing component of the collective bargaining agreement is being underutilized by contractors. Another tool for contractors to use will be added September 1, 2019, which will allow companies to drug test a prospective laborer apprentice before having them register with the apprenticeship program, which was not covered by the drug testing fund before. A separate chain of custody form will be sent out to companies for any pre-apprentices they would like to have drug tested.

I encourage contractors to utilize the drug testing program since they currently contribute to it. The drug testing consortium has drug testing satellite sites scattered throughout the region, which makes it convenient to collect samples. The liability of having employees under the influence on jobsites is a huge weight on the contractor's shoulders. The drug testing program assists to make sure that employees are aware of the possibility of being drug tested in a number of different scenarios including randomly.





#### Cement Masons Joint Apprenticeship Committee Hires New Coordinator

The Cement Masons Joint Apprenticeship Committee hired a new instructor/coordinator in July. Scott Downs was named instructor after a number of applicants interviewed for the position. We believe Mr. Downs is the right person to steer the program in the best direction. He has nearly 20 years of Cement Mason experience in flat work, site work, restoration and waterproofing. Scott graduated from the 527 apprenticeship program in his youth and understands how to mentor the younger generation, serving as a foreman and overseeing apprentices in

his previous position. The committee is excited for this new chapter of the program, which has been averaging 20 apprentices for the past few years, and the hope is to double that number. SITE members who are signatory to the Cement Masons Agreement will be asked to participate in a session that will advise on ways to rebuild the current program. Information on that session will be forthcoming.

#### **Current Pension Funding Percentage Updates:**

Operating Engineers Local 513: 74% funded Cement Masons Local 527: 89% funded

St. Louis Laborers: 97% funded

St. Charles/Outstate Laborers: 96% funded

#### **Current Man-Power Reports:**

Operating Engineers Local 513: 95% members are employed Cement Masons Local 527: 99% members are employed

St. Louis Laborers: 97% members are employed

St. Charles/Outstate Laborers: 95% members are employed





#### From the Safety Side



#### SITE TO Offer Prep Course for Safety Trained Supervisor Construction Exam

SITE's Safety Committee has researched a trend across the country that has elevated contractors to a new level when executing safe practices on their jobsites-encouraging key employees to obtain a Safety Trained Supervisor Construction (STSC) Certification. The STSC is intended for leaders at all levels of an organization because all employees have responsibilities for a safe work environment. This certification is intended for executives, directors, managers, supervisors, superintendents, and employees. These individuals may not have safety as a primary duty, but their knowledge of safety practices ensures safer and healthier worksites, and their competency strengthens the foundation of safety in the organization. The STSC sets standard baseline knowledge across the organization.

#### STSC candidates:

- Are leaders at any level.
- Have safety responsibilities that are part of other work duties.
- Have safety responsibilities that are adjunct, collateral, or ancillary to their job duties. Their main job duties are in a craft or trade, a technical specialty, supervision, management, or leadership.
- Safety tasks often include monitoring for job hazards, helping ensure regulatory compliance, training
  employees in safety practices, performing safety documentation tasks, coordinating corrections for
  identified safety hazards within or among work groups, and communicating with safety specialists or
  management.
- Must have 30 hours of safety, health, and environmental training.
- Must have two years supervisory experience or four years work experience related to construction (work experience must be a minimum part-time [18 hrs/week] to qualify).
- Must pass the STSC examination.
- Retain your certification.

The Safety Committee recommended the SAF Board to organize a private prep course for SITE members. SITE Advancement Foundation's Board of Trustees sees this certification as a proactive step in creating a safer culture on jobsites and is offering to subsidize half of the course costs for anyone wishing to take the exam prep course. The prep course will be offered at SITE's training facility on Friday, October 25, 2019. This course will be limited size. Further details will be sent out via email.

#### SITE-OSHA Partnership Expanding

SITE's OSHA Partnership Group is continuing to expand with its most recent addition, DJM Ecological. The group now consists 14 members: Millstone Weber, Concrete Strategies, TraMar Contracting, Karrenbrock Excavating, Kelpe Contracting, Budrovich Excavating, N.B. West Contracting, Thomas Industrial Coatings, Premier Demolition, Hoette Concrete Construction, Collins and Hermann, Drilling Service Company and Plattin Creek Excavating. The partnership meets with OSHA reps on a quarterly basis to discuss safety in the workplace. If your company would like more info on the partnership, please contact Jeremy Bennett at SITE's office.

#### A Partnership in Safety





2071 Exchange Dr. St. Charles, MO 63303 (314) 966-2950 Fax: (314) 966-2999

**President** 

Jennifer Bouquet - J & J Boring, Inc.

**Vice-President** 

Mike Steiniger - Kuesel Excavating Company

Secretary/Treasurer

Pat Moriarity - Concrete Strategies, LLC

**Executive Director** 

Terry Briggs

We're on the web! Visit us at: WWW.SITESTL.ORG

# UPCOMING EVENTS:

Wed., Sept. 11 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING - LUNCH

Spazio Westport

Thur., Oct. 10 YES CLAYBIRD SHOOT

Black Hawk Valley Hunting Club

6

Wed., Nov. 13 NETWORKING EVENT

Location to be determined

Thur., Dec. 5 HOLIDAY HAPPY HOUR

Bogey Hills Country Club

FOR THE MOST UP TO DATE CALENDAR OF EVENTS, VISIT WWW.SITESTL.ORG